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Vaudreuil-Dorion

FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE

Holiday season in Vaudreuil-Dorion

Vaudreuil-Dorion, December 17, 2018 - With the Holidays soon upon us, the City of
Vaudreuil-Dorion wishes to provide its residents with some useful information.

Hours of operation

The City’'s administrative offices will be closed from December 24 to January 2 inclusively.
During the holidays, citizens are invited to dial 3-1-1 for requests, other than emergencies (911),
that require municipal intervention. The library will also be closed on December 24, 25, 26 and
31 as well as January 1 and 2.

Waste, recycling and food waste collections

Garbage and food waste collections in the peripheral sector planned on Tuesday, December 25
and January 1stare moved to Mondays December 24 and 31st. No changes are made to these
collections for the central sector (Thursdays) and recycling on Wednesdays. A special cardboard
recycling pick-up has been scheduled for January 2. Cardboard must be tied together using
string or tape, or stacked together in a cardboard box and placed next to the recycling bin.
Cardboard will be picked up at the same time as the regular recycling collection.

Christmas tree pick-up will take place from January 7 to 18. Natural Christmas trees must be
placed at the curb before January 7. They can also be dropped off at the municipal workshops
(205 Valois Street) or Maison-Valois Park between January 3 and 18. To facilitate collection,
please remove all decorations, most notably icicles. Note that Christmas trees will not be picked
up during waste collection of large (bulky) items.

Free swimming and skating times

The schedule for the indoor pool and municipal arena has been modified for the holiday period
and is available in the Recreation and Culture section of the City’s Web site (ville.vaudreuil-do-
rion.qgc.ca).

Outdoor skating rinks and areas

The state of skating rinks depends largely on the weather. Given the weather conditions of
recent days, ice rinks are unusable at the present time. Our teams are working hard to bring
them to optimal conditions. To find out where the skating rinks and areas are located, simply
consult the interactive map located on the City’s Web site.



Winter parking hotline and alternate parking areas

Although overnight parking is prohibited from November 15 to April 1, a winter parking hot-
line (450-455-3372) has been set up in an effort to ease regulations and adapt to weather
conditions. Every day at 5:00 p.m., the hotline message is updated to inform citizens whether
overnight parking is permitted or prohibited on that particular day (effective at midnight). Note
that certain exceptions apply. As such, parking is ALWAYS prohibited in areas where No Parking
signs are displayed. When parking is prohibited, vehicles can be parked in one of the following
parking lots:

* Arena and municipal library

« Jean-Marc-Ducharme Community Centre

» Centre Multisports

« Trudeau Park

» Bel-Air Park

« Dorion-Gardens Park (respect signage on site)
» Paul-Gérin-Lajoie Park

» Esther-Blondin Park

* Lorne-Worsley Park

» Félix-Leclerc Park

« Montée Cadieux Park

» Maison-Valois Park

« Parking adjacent to the Forbes fire station on Boileau Street (respect signage on site)
« Fabrique parking area

Opération Nez Rouge

Volunteers will be hard at work on December 21, 22, 23, 24, 28, 29, 30 and 31 between
5:00 p.m. and 3:30 a.m. One phone number for the area: 450 424-4011.



